




Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin  1

MEETING on 24 July (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 29    Issue  No; 2   24 July 2018

 

Mike Harrowell, will provide a briefing on the arrangements and organisation of 
matters for the Club’s Annual Family Fun Run, including the duties of members 
and friends for any set up and collection of any signage on the Saturday afternoon, 
and Sunday morning, for the three fun run routes.

If you, your family or friends have previously indicated to Mike that you will be 
available on the Sunday, but for some reason, will not be available, please let Mike 
know ASAP. Its critical that the need for personnel on the day is fully covered.

Rhett Gibson, a relative of Norm’s, will also be in attendance at the meeting to 
offer some advice to the Club. (Continued next page)
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Rhett is an avid runner and finished 2nd in our Rotary run a few years ago.
He has experience running a range of distances from 5km to ultra marathons, 
and these days he prefers bush trails to road. Some of his better performances 
have included:
o running a 2:41 marathon
o finishing 6th in the 2016 Six Foot Track Marathon 
o finishing 8th in the 2016 UTA 100km race in the Blue Mountains.
 
Outside racing, Rhett has been an official pacer for a number of races, including 
the Sydney Half Marathon and the Canberra Half Marathon. His claim to fame is 
pacing both of these groups to within 10 seconds of the promised finish time.
 
These days Rhett doesn’t race much but still enjoys getting out for a social run 
with friends.

Rhett is an economist working in the NSW Premier’s Department.
For additional relaxation, he sometimes runs to work from Bondi and presumably 
back again.

ERMERA, EAST TIMOR;  WATER & SANITATION PROJECT 
UPDATE

A progress report on the above from Northbridge Rotary Club;
“Liz Grey, Luke Keighery and I are booked to fly to Timor Leste on Monday 1 
October, returning on Saturday 6 October to define the scope, design and costing 
of the project.

Liz is experienced with international projects and lodged our Global Grant 
application for our recently completed water project in Lete-Foho which is about 
an hour drive further from Dili that Ermera. Luke was recently inducted into RC 
Northbridge and has visited Timor Leste many times for projects on behalf of 
several organisations. My role has been to push the Lete-Foho project which 
involved two visits there.

The team will be preparing shortly for the visit, firming up meetings and visits. 
When our schedule has firmed, I will send you a copy.

We would like to visit your club at some point: Certainly when we have firmed the 
details - say a couple of weeks after we return, if that suits. If you would like me to 
make a brief visit before we leave, I would be happy to do so - this might give your 
members to have some input early on.
Please let me know what would suit you.
Best wishes,
Barry Anderson (PP)”
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT

THE YEAR AHEAD
This is a brief summary of my speech  I made at the 
change over.

 
Thank you Peter and Janette and the board of 
2017/2018 for your leadership, guidance and effort 
during the year.

Last year was a year of difficult decisions and the 
coming year will continue to require some difficult  
discussions and decisions.

The board for next year is as follows;
       Past President     Peter McKeown
       Secretary               Peter Lefmann
       Treasurer               Arthur Marshall
       Administration/ Public  Relations     Greg Muldoon
       Foundation/Fundraising        Neil Howie
       Youth Services                      David Brand
       Vocational/International/Community   Peter Lewis
       Social / Membership             Sue Ward

There are of course other people who will have a critical role in the club, in 
particular the  Programme Chairman, Norm Gibson and the Bulletin Editor, Ross 
Symons.

 We have a number of goals for this year;
• Assist the RNSH  to purchase a critical piece of equipment. We will do this   
 with the  help of a number of other North Shore clubs
• We will purchase a second hand van for Carevan. Once again we will seek   
 the assistance of a number of clubs in the north west of Sydney
• We will assist Northbridge Rotary Club  provide water equipment in East   
 Timor
• We have also been asked to help Chatswood Rotary Club with another   
 project in East Timor
• Peter McKeown  wants to investigate sending hay to farmers in the drought  
 areas
• We will contribute to the Rotary Foundation and polio plus
• We will undertake the Tree of Joy, Father’s day Breakfast, Graffitti Busters   
 and a number of other local projects.
The funding of these projects sets us a  challenge.
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For youth we will support the normal activities  but in addition we hope to send a 
student to Rotary Activities in Citizenship in Canberra  during the budget  session.
Sue Ward will organise a number of social events, mainly on the off Tuesday. 
Some of these events will be combined with a visit to a local organization.

Norm has lined up a number of interesting speakers for the first half of the year. 
Chatswood Rotary Club will visit our club meetings on a number of occasions.

The most important discussion will be about the future of the club.
To make the next year successful we will need the full participation of all 
members.

FUN RUN
Nearly all the members and their partners are assisting  with the Fun Run on the 
29 July. This is an important activity

BUNNINGS BBQS
We have two Bunnings lined up. We will initially be relying on these to provide 
some cash flow.

CHATSWOOD AREA ROTARY CLUBS TRIVIA NIGHT
We have committed to take at least one table at this event.  All funds go to a 
women’s refuge

This will form the basis of what will be a busy but enjoyable  year.
President Richard Green

2018/19 Board. (L to R) Greg Muldoon, Peter McKeown, Richard Green, Peter 
Lefmann, Neil Howie, Peter Lewis and Sue Ward.
Absent, Arthur Marshall and David Brand.
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Advise  Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email avis@
amcomms.com.au before 11.00am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent without an 
apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any special dietary 
requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

24 July Fun Run Briefing
Mike Harrowell  and 

Rhett Gibson

President Richard 
Green

Sergeant 

14 Aug
Michael Were - Open Heart 

International
Ross Symons

Sergeant 

28 Aug MUNA 
SHORE Attendees David Brand

Sergeant

LAST MEETING - 10 July  2018
Meeting  Statistics

      
  
28 PP Ian FRASER

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 25 Attendance Percentage 60.00%

Members Present 15 Make-ups 0

Apologies 10 Guests Attending 7

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 11

Guest Speaker 0 Visiting Rotarians 3

BIRTHDAYS - JULY  2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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NEXT MEETING - 14 AUGUST 2018
MICHAEL WERE -OPEN HEART INTERNATIONAL

Michael Were was appointed as General Manager in 2009. He was the first full-
time staff member for the organisation. Prior to joining Open Heart International, 
he spent 13 years in the insurance industry in various sales and relationship 
management roles. At the same time, he was volunteering with a number of 
not-for-profit organisations focused on supporting at risk children in developing 
countries.

He is responsible for the coordination of all our activities in Australia including 
fundraising, marketing, relationship management, inventory, planning, reporting 
and governance.

Our Story - Open Heart International
Open Heart International is a volunteer driven organisation. It was established in 
1985 by Mr. Russell Lee, Mr. Rudi Morgan and Dr. John Wallace as volunteers, 
who all worked for Sydney Adventist Hospital at the time.

The genesis of Open Heart International was in an Intensive Care Nurse’s visit to 
Tonga to see his missionary parents. After witnessing the lack of surgical options 
for those dying of rheumatic heart disease in Tonga, Russell returned to Australia 
determined to make a difference.

It was from this desire to make a difference in Tonga that led to the initiation of 
“Operation Open Heart for Tonga” by the three men, and was strongly supported 
by many others.

By 1986, they had succeeded in fundraising, secured the acquisition of 
equipment, and had coordinated a small group of Sydney Adventist Hospital 
medical and nursing staff.

Well organised, the team travelled to Tonga aiming to provide life saving cardiac 
surgery to those in need. The trip was deemed a success after saving the lives of 
many Tongans while at the same time instilling a hope for more similar successes 
in the future.

Today, hundreds of volunteers with extraordinary passion and commitment, give 
freely of their time and expertise in multiple surgical specialties to provide hope 
to thousands living in developing countries. These patients dream of the quality 
healthcare that we sometimes take for granted here in Australia.
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;
SATURDAY 1 SEPTEMBER - CHATSWOOD

SUNDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 2018 - BELROSE

IMPORTANT ROTARY DATES - 2018 AND 2019

•	 13	November	2018	-		 District	Governors	Official	Visit	to	Club
•	 16 March 2019 -   PETS (President Elect Training)
•	 29, 30, 31 March 2019 -  District Conference, Newcastle
•	 14 April 2019 -   District Assembly (Board for 2019/20 to attend)
•	 1-5 June 2019 -   Rotary International Convention, Hamburg,   

     Germany.
•	 29 June 2019 -   District 9685 Change Over Dinner

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST
31 AUGUST 2018

“I have been in contact with the Roseville Public School P&C and they have 
confirmed
•        Their Fathers Day Breakfast is planned for Friday 31st  August
•         They are very happy for our Club to assist with this  event, as in past    
 years.

We would appreciate the support of all members and also Friends of the Club. 
You all know that it is a high-pressure event for the couple of hours before the 
bell rings for class, and all hands are very welcome!

Full details of time etc will be advised closer to the date – but I would appreciate 
the advice of previous organisers about planning arrangements etc.”

PP Peter Lewis
0407 200 731
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THREE MONTHS ROLLING ROTARY  PROGRAM

Date Day Event
24 Tuesday Board Meeting. 5.00 pm

RCRC Club Meeting, 6.30 pm.  Mike Harrowell, Fun Run 
Briefing. Supported by Rhett Gibson.

29 Sunday RCRC Fun Run, Holly Street Oval, Castle Cove. Fun Run 
starts at 8.00 am

29 Sunday “DonateLife”  Week commences. Encouraging    
Registration for Organ and Tissue donation.

SEPTEMBER 2018

AUGUST 2018
Date Day Event

1 Wednesday “DonateLife Week” continues to Sunday 5th August
14 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. Michael Were “Open Heart 

International”. Visit by Chatswood Rotary Club
25 Saturday Trivia Night, Dougherty Centre Chatswood. Proceeds to 

Mary’s House and Delvina Womens Refuge. See item in 
Bulletin for details. Sue Ward  is seeking tables.

28 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30pm. MUNA Attendees 
presentation. SHORE (2 Teams) Chatswood High (1 team)

31 Friday Roseville Public School. Father’s Day Breakfast.

Date Day Event
1 Saturday Bunnings BBQ - Chatswood
11 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm
16 Sunday Bunnings BBQ - Belrose

25 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm

JULY
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HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE CHANGE OVER DINNER

MC; PDG/PP Greg MuldoonPresident Richard Green is inducted by 
PP Peter McKeown
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Incoming President Richard 
Green and Dawn Garrett watch 
on as former member and PP Cliff 
Garrett is induced into the Club by 
Predident Peter McKeown

President Richard Green, 
accompanied by Anna 
Green, congratulate out 
going President Peter 
McKeown and Janette.
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Left;
President Peter McKeown delivering 
his report to the Change Over 
Dinner, and congratulating his Board, 
Executive and members on the 
achievements of the Club during his 
term as President. 

Right;
Out going president, 
Peter McKeown, is 
presented with his 
second Sapphire Pin by 
DG  Susan Wakefield 
OAM.



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 12

DG Susan Wakefield OAM, with 
(Left to right) Grant Campbell, 
Peter Lefmann, PP John Hartley, 
President Peter McKeown and 
PP Neil Howie (Foundation 
Director) after the presentation 
of Sapphire Pins to Grant, Peter 
John and Peter.

DG Susan Wakefield OAM with President Peter McKeown and PP Neil Howie
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Left;
Gail Clarke (left) with 
President Peter McKeown, 
presenting the Bob Clarke 
Quiet Achiever Award to PP 
Ian Fraser.

Right;
President Peter McKeown, with DG 
Susan Wakefield OAM, presents the 
President’s Award to Dinner Bulletin 
Editor PP Ross Symons.

Bulletin Editor PP Ross Symons, 
contemplates , 
“On which wall in the home  will 
I proudly display this President’s 
Award.”?
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RESPONSE TO DROUGHT RELIEF IN COUNTRY NSW

  
District 9685 has responded to the        
drought crisis in the rural areas of our 
state by appointing Rotarian Barry 
EDMUNDSON of the Rotary Club of 
Wahroonga to be the District Coordinator 
for Drought Relief.

Barry has been and will continue to be 
in touch with the Districts most affected 

by the drought in NSW. Barry will be able to advise clubs that don’t have rural 
contacts just where their relief can be sent.

There are many ways we can support the rural communities and Barry will also 
have that information. We must remember that along with the farmers and their 
families, the businesses and schools in the drought affected regions also need 
support and relief.

I have been in contact with the District Governors in country NSW and 2 have 
responded with information and suggestions on how we can help.

It is important to remember that often times money is the best sort of assistance 
that we can send. The money can be converted into grocery cards administered 
by agencies such as The Salvation Army or local Councils.

The Rotary Club of Sydney is coordinating the sending of semitrailer loads of 
stock feed to areas of need.

Rotary District 9650 has set up a RAWCS project. That project will be matched 
dollar for dollar up to $15,000.00.

The project is listed on the RAWCS website as “Drought Relief NSW” project 
number 2-2018-19.

Barry Edmundson is contactable via email jbedmundson@gmail.com
Please think about how you and your club or cluster of clubs can help our country 
communities.

DG Susan Wakefield
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NEWS FROM CAROLINE VIOTTO,  EXCHANGE STUDENT 
FROM BRAZIL,  2014

Dear Rotarians, 
It has been a long time right?
I have been well, on uni holidays at the moment (only got two weeks tho).
I heard you are having the Fun Run on July 29th, still remember when I did that 
and almost died running (cause I was a 10kg heavier exchange student), it was 
fun anyway (specially the barbecue at the end). I hope you have a good one this 
year.
I am writing cause I have something SO SO nice to tell you. It is with pleasure 
that I announce that: (trying to make some suspense) ….. I am coming to 
Australia by the end of this year!!!!!!!!!!!!!
I am so happy and so excited, I think about it literally every day and cannot wait to 
go back.
I will arrive in Sydney on December 7th and then I am going to Bombah Eco 
Point where I will stay with Suzie and Duncan Campbell for a month. After that, 
probably on January 2nd or 3rd I will go to Sydney and stay there until February 
2nd , and then I will return to Brazil.
I am hoping I can meet up with you people, hopefully you will be back from Rotary 
Holidays by then so I will be able to remember some of those lovely days around 
you. Please let me know.
We gotta keep in touch. I will write an email again when it gets closer.
Miss you all.
Stay safe.
With heaps of love,
Caroline T. Viotto – Exchange Student from Brazil 2014. 

Caroline pariticipates successfully in a Splenectomy and Cholecystectomy
procedure.
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GRAFFITI BUSTERS ON THE JOB

The Roseville Chase Graffiti Busters Team was out on the roads again on 
Thursday 19th July. This was after a long break (just a few jobs in early May). 
However, the school holidays tend to bring the vandals out. Solution? Ban the 
school holidays?

On Thursday, Peter Lefmann and Peter Lewis were delighted to be joined by 
Rotary Friend PP John Hammond. We were pleased to see John fully recovered 
after his fall down a cliff a few weeks ago !!!

The Team, with trailer in tow, covered the Roseville Chase and Roseville shops 
area – Babbage Road, Pacific Highway, Hill St etc. 

They did 11 individual sites – including adding a couple to the original job-list. 
The photo below is of John Hammond and Peter Lefmann hard at work. Plus the 
before/after of the infamous Hill Street ‘Bike Shed’ – a regular target for graffiti.

Thanks John and the two Peters for another productive Rotary Community day.
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




























































TRIVIA NIGHT - 25 AUGUST 2018 
Dougherty Community Centre
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH SYDNEY
CELEBRATING 90 YEARS OF SERVICE

SEE DEAILS OF THE INVITATION TO PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN AND 
OUR MEMBERS ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE.
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FROM ST IVES ROTARY CLUB

The fourth annual St Ives Rotary Food and Wine Festival will be held on Sunday 9 
September from 10 am to 4 pm on St Ives Village Green. 

This is a major community event supported by Ku-ring-gai Council and Mayor 
Jennifer Anderson will open the event at 11 am.
 
It will be an fabulous day with 30 delcious food stalls, 30 life style stalls and 
20 Australian wineries, 2 distilleries and a boutique beer garden. Family 
entertainment will include musicians, an animal farm, face painting, rock climbing, 
pony rides and a jumping castle.
 
We invite you to come for an enjoyable day.
 
Full details of the event are available on the festival website www.
stivesfoodandwine.com  and on Facebook http://www.facebook.com/
stivesfoodandwinefestival. Please like the page and share it with your friends.
 
This year we are running an online raffle!  
 
Buying tickets gives you the opportunity to directly support a range of Rotary 
projects and charitable organisations and will also give you a chance to win one of 
the 10 fantastic prizes and help us reach our raffle target of $ 6000.
 
First prize is a $1,000 travel voucher. The tickets are just $ 2 each or 3 for $ 5 and 
6 for $ 10.

To see all the prizes and buy your tickets go to  	https://www.rafflelink.
com.au/stivesrotaryfest
 
Thank you for your support and we look forward to seeing you at the festival. 
 
Kind regards
 
Peter
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ROTARTY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE - NEW COURSE

The Rotary Leadership Institute is a great way to fill gaps in Rotary knowledge 
with interactive learning and workshops that get down to practical advice and 
guidance.  Going beyond PETS and District Assembly, RLI enthuses Rotarians 
and is a proven retention booster.  I recommend it to all Rotarians, but especially 
Club leaders on the Board and Committee chairs. 
 
A new Courses for 2018-19 is now open:
RLI 48 - Saturday 4 and 25 August 2018

Register at rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au

The cost for the full course is $75.
 
The benefits of doing RLI are many, so boost your knowledge and skills, and 
share your experience by joining in.
 
The two part course is held  at our District Office, Thornleigh. Morning tea and 
lunch are provided.  Each day starts at 8:00 for 8.15am and finishes around 
4.00pm.
Here is what recent graduates had to say about the two day Rotary Leadership 
Institute Course;
 
Highly recommend RLI to all Rotarians whether new or old.  The Rotary 
experience will be better for all of those trained in RLI.
 
Why did I wait so long?  No nodding off, interest held all the time and thoughts 
provoked.  As a result of attendance I will be more effective in my Club and I 
intend to invest more of my activities and talents in Rotary.
 
The better understanding of [course content] I hope will assist me with becoming 
a better President.  I feel more confident that I will be able to plan the future of 
our Club and add additional value to Rotary.
 
Regards,
Ian Scott
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Committees 
for 2018 - 2019

Club Administration   Director PP Greg Muldoon
 Programs    Chair; Norm Gibson, 
 Public Relations   Greg Muldoon, Ross Symons

Vocational, Community & International Service 
      Director PP Peter Lewis

 Vocational Service    
 Community Service  
 International Service

Youth Service   Director David Brand
          Youth Service   Ian Fraser,  Diana Wilkinson
 

Rotary Foundation & Funding Director Neil Howie
           Rotary Foundation                      
 Funding  

Membership and Social Director; Sue Ward
  
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard

Attendance	Officer  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor   Ross Symons

Risk Management  Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club	Verification	Officers  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chair   Diana Wilkinson

Social Chair    Sue Ward

Note; Membership of Committees still to be finalised.
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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